
Hello, I live 8 miles off 101 between Willits and Ukiah. I am extremely concerned that Cannabis BIG Business  is even 

being considered here. I have lived on my property since 1987. My water source is spring water. The last 2 years I have 

had to bring water in because of low water output. We are and have been in a drought. I am at the headwaters  of Big 

River. The stream next to my house barely ran all winter. It is already dry. To consider bringing in a business  that 

notoriously requires a substantial amount of water is not in the best interest of our county and is irresponsible. 

 

I already see and hear generators, hoop houses spotting the pristine landscape on my way to town at night. I can’t 

drive 1 mile without seeing lights from hoop houses polluting the night sky. 

 

Why hasn’t there been a EIR done? The small cannabis farmers are already struggling with the ineptitude of the 

county with permits and mismanagement. How can the county take on another program when they can’t manage the 

one we have for small growers? 

 

We have not cleaned up the environmental mess of private growers and you want to add more on top of that? 

Vote NO on this ordinance. 

Sienna Madison 

 


